

INGLEBURN NORTH PUBLIC SCHOOL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Macdonald Road INGLEBURN NSW 2565 9605 2459

THE BUGLE'

Week 2 – Term 4 – 2010

Message from the Principal

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back everyone! We certainly had a busy Term 3 and now it is time for the busiest term of the year.

It seems a long time ago now, but I would like to thank Mr Probert, the parent helpers and the students of 5/6P for hosting Fun Day 2010. The student's behaviour was absolutely wonderful and this helped to make the day a total success.

Housing Development Massive changes to our area are under way. Sadly, our lovely semi-rural environment will be gone forever, although we will be in the centre of a vibrant new community and this will bring many benefits to good old INPS.

Of concern though is the loss of Bambi Kindergarten to our community. On Saturday I attended the Landcom information meeting held in the school hall. It was pleasing to see Andrew Macdonald, Member for Macquarie Fields, giving his advice and support to a delegation from Bambi Kindergarten.

If you would like to express your concerns about the development of our area, Landcom encourage you to make a submission to the Director, Strategic Assessments, NSW Department of Planning - fax to 92286570 or email to anna.johnston@planning.nsw.gov.au

Coles Shopping Wow! What a great response from everyone. Please keep it up and I am sure the school will earn enough points to gain some useful resources.

Dates to Remember

21st Oct Thur: Assembly

23rd Oct Sat: Staff Development Day

27th Oct Wed: P&C AGM 9.15am

29th Oct Fri: Gala Day 4th Nov Thur: Assembly

4th Nov Thur: Kindy Orientation 9.10/11am

Canteen news

Thank you to everyone who volunteered in the Canteen in Term 3, it was great to be open 5 days a week! Unfortunately we are unable to do that this term as we only have enough people to assist with opening 4 days a week. So the canteen will be CLOSED EVERY MONDAY. Sorry for any inconvenience with this, but please let me know if you may be able to help (even if only for just one day, it all helps).

We will also be bringing in Jelly cups this term, as well as homemade icecreams (Flavours: Peppermint, mars bar, cookies and cream and cherryripe). All for only \$1.00. Also don't forget that the canteen price list and roster are on the school website. This is handy in case you need to find prices, or even just to know what is available to purchase from the comfort of your computer.

Thank you again for all your support.

Regards, Maxine – Canteen Manager

P&C Fundrasing

<u>Cookie Dough</u> - By now you should have received your Cookie Dough/Christmas Cake order form, if you haven't received one and would like to order please pick one up from the office.

Brochures, with money, need to be returned by 25th October and delivery day will be 8th November.

Thanks, Tanya

Uniform news

Please find attached the new uniform price list which will start November 1, 2010. You can also use the attached form to place an order ready for collection at the end of this year. Also note that some extra sizes have been added.

Many thanks, Tracy Smith P&C Uniform co-ordinator.